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Dear Parent, Guardian, Student, Teacher, Friend, 
 

ICS Students and Families---October is the Month of the Rosary 
Oct. 7 is the feast day of the Holy Rosary. 

Oct. 13 is the anniversary of Mary’s appearance at Fatima, Portugal 98 yrs. ago.  
Our statue lovingly watching our playground is Our Lady of Fatima. 

Come to a ROSARY RALLY 
This Saturday, Oct 10th ---  NOON at COLUMBIA CITY HALL 

 
Honor Jesus by praying to his Mother!!  She would love to see a big crowd of 
students and families there!! 

 
 

Our Vianney Academic Decathlon Team took 1st Place on Oct. 5 
with Spencer Biske leading the way with a 34 of 35 and first place 
in Math.  The contest covered 5 academic areas with teams of 10 

students comprised of 8th-7th-6th graders. The ICS Team was coached by 
Karen Weiler, Tiffany Taylor, Catie Taylor, Dan Kassebaum, and Sue 
Lewis. 25 schools!  English- Maggie Schulte/Katie Grawitch 
Math- Spencer Biske/ Jacob Whitworth   Science- Hannah Janson/Eli 
Garcia    Social Studies- Ben Traxler/Jacob Feldker 
Technology- James Ramette/Noah Newton 

 
Scholastic Bowl: Tryouts Nov. 17th --19th.  Tues., Nov. 17th --3 – 3:45pm--7 & 8th graders.  Wed., 
Nov. 18th from 3 – 4:30pm  7th graders only, Thurs., Nov. 20th --- 3 – 4pm 8th  only.  Scholastic Bowl 
Team is limited to 15 players.  Scholastic Bowl is a large time commitment from late November to 
early May with practices/matches at least 2 nights a week.  Scholastic Bowl team members:wide array 
of knowledge, think quick on their feet, be a team player, highly competitive subject matter specialists.   
 

HELP!   We are starting to leave campus!!! 
Parish Work Day Projects:  October 10, 2015   8:00 start at rectory  
Rectory: Help move Fr. Carl into his apartment, move old accounting records to new church office 
Move items to be shredded to rectory garage 
Church on Main:  move various items out of basement, move piano to band room 
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Cemetery Work Day:  October 17   8:00 till noon 
Pick up trash on cemetery grounds, remove old faded flowers, blow/sweep off gravestones, trim 
weeds along drainage area, level, seed, straw and water graves requiring repair 
Please bring trimmers, blowers, brooms, bow rakes, cultivators 
 
Come Join the FUN!!!  ICC Server Party! For new and current servers. Friday, October 23rd, 6-
8:30 p.m. at the Monroe County YMCA. There will be food, swimming, and activities! 281-5105. 
 

Taking leave of the Church on Main---7:00 pm on Tuesday, October 13 for the 
last Mass in our Church on Main---an historic event.  The last school Mass will be 
on October 8 and we will do a few historic things too as we celebrate Eucharist for 
the last time on Main.  Free homework night if the student comes! 
 

PEANUT FREE  ZONE please remember this and for snacks and birthday celebrations too!  We 
cannot be too careful on this when you think of the dangers of a reaction. 
 
GODSPELL, JR   Our annual musical will be performed Oct. 15th, 16th,  17th and 18th in our Church 
on Main.  Another historic opportunity!  All at 7:00 pm.  SEE THE TICKET ATTACHMENT PLEASE! 
 
HAVE AN EXTRA COAT IN YOUR CLOSET?  Immaculate Conception School is collecting clean, 
gently used coats for Sister Thea Bowman School and its students.  Please drop off coats by 
Tuesday, October 13th.  Thanks for your help!  
 
LUNCH  There are many moving parts to the Federal Lunch Program.  Limited commodity choices, 
demands on portion sizes, what has to be served, low sodium---extensive paperwork etc.   We are 
working on overcoming these challenges.   Please hang in there with us.  We will be taking a survey 
soon on favorites and how we can increase participation.  So far, much of the odd items from the 
program are only enjoyed by the farm-boy Principal who can eat anything. 
 
MENU CHANGES:  On October 15th the dessert for the day will be Cinnamon Rolls. 
On October 26th, we will be having hot dogs only. McRibs will not be available that day 
 

FIRE PREVENTION WEEK   Fire Drill 10-7-15  65 seconds! 
Capt. Wes Mathany and Capt. Eric Woodcock along with Don Schaffer, 
Dave Barks, Rich Dreher, Steve Doyle, and Josh Rushing ran a fire drill 
on October 7 during this week that calls us all to check our smoke alarms, 
stop-drop-roll, remember 9-1-1 is for real emergencies only and have a 
safe family meeting place when we exit.  “Hear the beep when you sleep” 
reminded us that it is good to have a smoke alarm in each bedroom.   The 
Columbia Volunteer Fire Department will help install if needed!  While 

here, our all-volunteer first responders also checked our Knox box to make sure they have access for 
keys into our buildings.    Every time you hear a fire alarm, an ambulance, a police siren---say a 
prayer for the safety of our first responders and the people in need!  Thanks to the Columbia 
Volunteer Fire Department!   (Gabe Thebeau is the featured young fire-fighter of the day!) 
 

ICS Trivia Night- Saturday November 14th  See Flyer!  Doors open at 6pm, Trivia starts 

at 7pm in the Gym More info to follow!  Reservations:Tammy.hoeflinger@charter.net  

 
ICS Craft Fair.... Calling all Crafters and Vendors!   Spaces are available for the upcoming 
Immaculate Conception Craft Fair to be held on Saturday, December 5, from 9 a.m. to 3 p.m.  To 
register, please find the registration form on the Immaculate Conception School website or contact 
Holly Blaskiewicz at 314-707-1045 or h_blaskiewicz@yahoo.com.  

http://www.icscolumbia.org/uploads/3/0/8/1/3081466/godspell_tickets.pdf
http://www.icscolumbia.org/uploads/3/0/8/1/3081466/trivia_night_flier_2.pdf
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We need your preloved clothes!  What is Schoola? Schoola preps and 
sells  preloved clothes at bit.ly/IC-ColumbiaSchoola and gives our school 40% of the profits every 
quarter! Thanks to you, we have earned over $1500 with Schoola. Our inventory is 
low. We need your preloved clothes, shoes and handbags. ANY SIZES!  
A flier & sticker label should have come home this week with the oldest students. Fill a bag with 
your clothes and stick the label on the outside of the bag so our school gets the credit. Drop them off 
at the Schoola box by the gym, October 5-13.  9 BIG BOXES SO FAR!  Questions? Contact our 
Schoola Coach, Julie Verslues at julie@schoola.com or Jessica Wachtel at jwachtel80@gmail.com 
 

FLU SHOTS here Oct. 15---Forms emailed last Monday.  $25 each- Pre-S -4 mist only-Gr. 4-8 mist or 

injection. 
 

Chess for Beginners:  introduction to chess will be held in the ICS cafeteria from 3:00-
4:00 on Tuesday, October 20th for grades 1-8.  This class is for students who are not currently on the 
chess team, but who might like to join.  The basics of chess will be introduced both days.  There is no 
obligation to join the team, just an opportunity to come and learn something new! If your child is 
interested, please email Mrs. Herrmann at cherrmann@icsmail.org  
 
BEGINNER SPEECH MEETING- we still have openings for Grades 5-8 who have not delivered a 
speech before.  Contact Sam Watters or Lucy Hollman pronto! 
 
PERMISSION FORM  last week---attached our Acceptable use Policy, Publicity Release Policy, 
Medical Consent form, and handbook review.  Please complete and return. 
 
The Dorothy Weinel Eppinger Foundation  On Thursday and Friday, Nov. 5 & 6, the Eppinger 
Foundation is hosting a trio of authentic Japanese instrumentalists from New York City – 
 Kyo Shin An Arts.  The ensemble will be available for a performance on Thursday morning 
here. There will be a free concert on Friday evening at Immaculate Conception Church at 7 p.m.  Mr. 
Hake is pulling together the information for us to be prepped for this cultural event.   Thanks Mr. Hake! 
 
COLORING CONTEST:   PUMPKIN PIE AND SWEET CORN   from Jerry Costello II.  Will be in 
mailboxes for Grades 1-3  Due   Oct. 31.   Winner gets a class pizza party. 
                       
ASK ME ABOUT MY MERCY SHIRT   Charley Stewart-Aubry Thomas-Molly Tippen-Eli Garcia-Lilly 
Barnett-Ava Hake-Jane Whelan-Hope Pollman-Dominic Dalpoas-Josh Matthews-Avery Herrmann-
Kyra Newton-Marisa McGill-Jessica Lambert-Owen Dill-Thomas Schaefer-Ava Langhans-Keegan 
Thompson-Nick Traiteur-Grant Monheiser-Gali Palicious-Goudey-Steven Schaefer- Shawn Stuart-
Izzy Foutch-Sophia Schuette-Alex Bira-Glenn Powers-Owen Dalpoas-Ava Hrdlicka 
 
From today’s Liturgy….more coming...we had a group photo taken from the loft---can’t wait. 

Sarah Lantsberger, Sammi Vogt, Brooke Vogt, Dalton Scace, and 
Abbie Meyer brought the altar over to Immaculate Conception 
School that would be used for the next Mass.   The last all-school 
Mass was held on October 8.  The last Parish Mass will be on 
October 13 at 7:00 pm. 
 
Call to Worship Last School Mass in the Church on Main 
Good Morning.    Today we celebrate the final all school Mass in 
our church here on Main Street which has been our school’s 
spiritual home for over 150 years. This beautiful building, that we 
love, has brought us many wonderful memories—many moments 
of grace. In the Gospel today we hear Jesus say, “ask and you 
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shall receive”. We  have asked for a new  church and a new school. And our God, who always 
provides just what we need, has answered. Before we take leave, we stop to honor and pay tribute to 
each of those who answered the call and served as Pastor at Immaculate Conception Parish: 
 
Rev. Arnold Pinkers (1858-1860) 
Rev. Francis Bloesinger (1860-1861) 
Rev. William Koenig (1861-1863) 
Rev. Julius Maurer (1863-1892) 
Rev. Bernard Glaus (1892-1903) 
Rev. Henry Goosens (1903-1916) 
Rev. Charles Kuhlmann (1916-1923) 
Rev. Otto Meier (1923-1930) 
Rev. John Wiemer (1930-1934) 
Rev. John Schreuder (1934-1955) 
Rev. Alphonse Schomaker (1955-1956) 
Rev. Msgr. Elmer Holtgrave (1956-1970) 
Rev. James Jansen (1970-1985) 
Rev. Vincent Haselhorst (1985-1993) 
Rev. Stephen Humphrey (1993-2000) 
Rev. John Iffert (2000-2003) 
Rev. Carl Scherrer (2003-present) our 17th and resident pastor 
 
Our parish was founded in 1846 and was served by visiting priests. The first church at Immaculate 
Conception was directed by Father Peter Baltes of Waterloo in 1853. He later became Bishop of 
Alton. In 1874 the school was staffed by the Ursuline Sisters. In 1890 the Sister Adorers of the Blood 
of Christ were placed in charge of the school. In 1899 the school was staffed by the Poor Handmaids 
of Christ. Returning in 1909, the Precious Blood sisters from Ruma were given charge of the school 
through 1975 ending with Principal, Sister Renee Janson. During the 75 years in which the Ruma 
Sisters staffed the school, more than 100 sisters served in Columbia. Since 1975 the school has been 
directed by lay staff, our own Mr. Kish. 
 
Six former ICS students have been named as National Catholic Education Association Distinguished 
Graduates:   Eugene Schorb,  Sr. Marica Kruse, ASC, Brother Herb Janson, S.M., Mark Herrmann, 
Ph.D., Fr. John Weissler, OMI, Sr. Mary Joan Weissler, ASC. 
 
As the procession enters, make note as we honor those families which have been for generations 
enrolled at ICS since the earliest days of the Parish. (some 50 students processed in) 
 
We have worshipped here as a school family and today we say goodbye to a sacred building, but not 
our God. We praise and thank God for the gift of this beautiful church, the work of human hands, 
which has served our parish and our school family with an estimated 24,000 class masses since it 
was dedicated on December 12th, 1867.  
 
Please rise and join in singing using our Liturgy aid  Immaculate Mary. 
 

The Class of 2016 and Mr. Kassebaum led the way!  Over 50 high school 
alumni attended(some had to leave early)! 
 
 
 
 

 



 

If the Titanic were to sail towards you with the Queen Mary 2 behind her - 
THIS is what it would look like!  If the Titanic represents the curriculum 
“Pre-Sputnik”(I hope you get this reference.),  The Queen Mary 2 is 
today’s curriculum. 
 
 
 

Curriculum Committee   10-6-2015  Minutes 
Present:  Mike Kish, Jen Schauster, Cheryl Tolan, Dan Kassebaum, Shari Murphy, Carrie Boser 
Absent:  Carrie Stark, Teresa Dorlac, Cindy Schaefer ---need to check our contact lists 

I.  Member Updates:  In the letter home, Mr. Kish will include a request for interested parents who would like to join 

the committee(here it is!) 
II.  Curriculum Alignment: 

 Math curriculum aligned to CCSS 2013-2014; format of listing standard then aligning to curriculum is standing as 

is for upcoming evaluation 

 Summer curriculum alignment 

o Goal:  Include English, reading, social studies, science, & religion 

 Result:  focused on Language Arts and aligned up and down grade levels looking for overlap 

 Tabled non-Language Arts subjects until school year  

o Goal:  Discuss how field trip information is tied into curriculum  

 Some discussion and alignment 

 Finalization probably still needed once curriculum is complete  

 Working toward finalizing ELA curriculum 

o Deadlines Sept 18, Thanksgiving (Nov. 24) and Christmas (Dec. 18); further dates will be posted at that 

time 

 ELA to subjects outside Reading and English, i.e. Social Studies, Science, Music, PE,  

Computers, Art, Spanish 

 Subject matter curriculum alignment deadline is August 2016 for evaluation 

III.  Mandated Curriculum-County:  safety and health curriculum 

 Shari will ask K-3 teachers which components they already teach 

 Jen will ask 4-8 teachers which components they already teach 

 Once compiled, the list will go to Mr. Kish and we can address any areas that aren’t being covered 
IV.  Diocesan Textbook Inventory Report 

 Cheryl will check with all teachers to see if they are using the textbooks on our inventory list from the 
Diocese.  Also, the copyright dates will be confirmed.  Goal:  prioritize which books we would like to 
consider replacing. 

 Dan will contact the 5-8 Science textbook company to see if we can get online access to materials again 

 Discussion about updating Science books leaned toward waiting until Common Core releases Science 
standards 

V.  Common Core Statement 

 Mr. Kish suggested we have a building Common Core statement addressing how our school includes 
Common Core curriculum 

 No action taken at this time 
VI.  County Staff Development Opportunities 

 Mr. Kish will make available to faculty and staff 
VII.  Focus 5 

 Discussion and explanation about 2 main components:  1) focus and classroom management and 2) 
bringing the arts into the curriculum 

 Coca is offering staff development opportunities to our building July 18
th
-21

st
 of 2016; Mr. Kish will make 

available to ICS staff and faculty with entry expense paid for; teachers will also get credit on the pay scale 
for staff development 

VIII.  Goals of Committee for 2016 

 Common Core Curriculum Alignment 
o Make sure Pre-School  is included 

 Diocese Textbook Inventory 

 Mandated County Curriculum 

 Common Core Statement 

 



 

THE SPORTING NEWS… 
CONGRATULATIONS TO OUR PAROCHIAL BOYS DIOCESAN CHAMPIONS AND OUR THIRD 
PLACE JUNIOR BOYS!   Our girls played well too despite exiting early.  Basketball has started. 

 
The champs with Coach Andrea Biske and Dave Bira!  
This is the 5th Diocesan Championship for these boys! 
 
 
 
 
 
 

GIBAULT CATHOLIC HIGH SCHOOL OPEN HOUSE Sunday, Nov 1, 11AM -2PM Short sessions available 
on scholarships/financial aid and our electronic curriculum.  There will be personal guided tours, art on display, 
band and chorus rehearsals, scholar bowl demonstration, faculty meet and greet, club and organization 
displays, sports information, and so much more!  No reservation is needed.  Feel free to contact us if you have 
any questions pherzing@gibaultonline.com or 939-3883. 

Comparing high schools?  Our innovative schedule and electronic curriculum will get your 7th or 8th 
grader excited about high school!  Schedule your student’s date to shadow a Gibault student for a full 
day of class by contacting Pat Herzing (pherzing@gibaultonline.com).  
 
Gibault Oktoberfest Dinner Auction “Flappers and Fellas” will take place Saturday, October 24. For 
details and reservations email sev@gibaultonline.com or call 939-3883. To view a list of main auction 
items visit gibaultonline.com 
 
Grades 6-7-8 are invited to a Movie Night at GCHS on Friday, October 30th at 7:00 PM in the 
cafeteria. Come have fun and meet some new friends! 
 

REFLECTIONS ON THE POPE'S MONTHLY INTENTIONS     

Human Trafficking. That human trafficking, the modern form of slavery, may be eradicated. 
Pope Francis’ October universal prayer intention shocks us with the fact that human trafficking--
kidnapping, transporting, selling, and buying men, women, and children—is, in fact, nothing less 

than slavery. Slavery is not some ancient historical practice human beings outgrew; slavery is rampant today.   
According to the Global Slavery Index, over 30 million people around the world are slaves. Seventy-eight 
percent are enslaved for labor and 22 percent for sex. The country with the highest percentage of slaves is 
Mauritania, Africa, at 4 percent. In India over 14 million people are enslaved. Here in the U.S., more than 
60,000 people are enslaved.   
Pope Francis called human trafficking a “crime against humanity” and “an open wound on the body of 
contemporary society, a scourge upon the body of Christ.”  The Pope made human trafficking the focus of his 
Message for this year’s World Day of Peace, noting the many kinds of slavery: modern slaves are people 
forced into labor, prostitution, selling or smuggling drugs, begging, or military service. Some are kidnapped for 
sale of their organs or held for ransom.   The Pope says sin is the deep cause of slavery. “Whenever sin 
corrupts the human heart and distances us from our Creator and our neighbors, the latter are no longer 
regarded as beings of equal dignity, as brothers or sisters sharing a common humanity, but rather as objects.”   
Pope Francis ended his Message with the challenge: “We know that God will ask each of us: What did you do 
for your brother?” We can ask ourselves: what can I do to end human trafficking? Our prayer this month for the 
end of human trafficking is a beginning 
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RECONCILING “IN THOSE TIMES…”   ---  Centuries ago, all kinds of things illegal today were 
permissible.  Slavery. Capital punishment. Public shaming in stocks. Stoning to death.  Indentured 
servitude.   I would like to believe we have progressed but the evil in us finds a way around the law 
and new crimes are created.   So we try to explain the canonization of Junipero Serra for spreading 
the faith while destroying the culture of indigenous people.  Part of the explanation is “in those 
times”…doesn’t make it right but people had not stood up to the injustice of the “norm” yet.   We need 
to stand up to the injustice of human trafficking.  Atlanta is its capital in the United States from a report 
last year. 
 
COLUMBIA PUBLIC LIBRARY 
Lego Story Time Every Tuesday @ 4:00 Come build a love of books.  All ages that 
love to build are welcome.  
Halloween Hoopla October 26th @ 11:00 Ages 3 to 5  Spooktacular fun for little ones.  
 Stories, games and treats. Registration required.  
Gingerbread House Creations Saturday, November 14th @ 10:00 You have all the fun while 
we clean up the mess.  Registration is required and space is limited. Adult supervision is required 
for children under 10. 
Santa Visit Saturday, December 5th  10:00 - 12:00 Stop in anytime to visit with the jolly man 
himself.   We will have stories, treats and fun.   Be sure to bring your wish list.   
 

PARISH NEWS…Join us for our Annual Blue Mass  Honoring all First Responders: Police, 
Firefighters & EMS, remembering those who have fallen & praying for your safety 
  
Sunday November 1, 2015 9 a.m. Mass  Immaculate Conception Church  411 Palmer Road 
  
All First Responders will process in with Fr. Carl and have reserved seating. Please wear your 
uniforms.   A reception will follow in the Garden Level.   If attending kindly contact the Parish 
Office by Wednesday October 25, 618-281-5105  
“Heroes are ordinary people who make themselves extraordinary.”  ― Gerard Way 
 

ALTAR SOCIETY NEWS... The Fall Card Party is fast approaching – October 12th 1pm – 4pm in the 
Fellowship Hall on the garden level. The Altar Society is priceless to our parish! 
 
FAMILY MOVIE NIGHT:   Friday, October 23rd starting at 6:30 pm.   Fellowship Hall-Lower Level of the 
Immaculate Conception Church on Palmer Road as the Knights of Columbus present the next film from 
BUILDING THE DOMESTIC CHURCH program: "TOY STORY".  Free popcorn and drinks.  If you like, please 
bring comfortable chairs, bean bags and/or sleeping bags. Questions? Nick Matrisotto at (618) 281-0427, Brian 
Repp at (618) 281-9547 or Ted Haney at (618) 281-5990. 
 
 
KNIGHTS OF COLUMBUS:  Fall Festival & Hayride 
Saturday, November 7th starting around 6:00 pm---IC Church Lower Parking Lot 
Everyone is invited to an evening of food, fun and fellowship. We will begin the night's festivities by honoring 
our Holy Mother Mary with the Living Rosary. Candles, torches, and a huge rosary rope will make this a special 
experience for all ages. After the rosary, food will be served that includes chili, hot dogs as well as smores and 
hot apple cider. Hayrides for kids and adults will be available throughout the evening. We would appreciate if 
families with last names starting with A-M bring a "small" dessert and those with last names starting with N-Z 
bring a "small" side dish.  Questions?  Nick Matrisotto-281-0427, Ted Haney-281-5990,  Brian Repp-281-9547. 

 
 ALL ARE INVITED... The relic of the body of St. Maria Goretti will be at the Cathedral in Belleville on 
Monday, October 19, 2015. Public veneration begins at 7:30 a.m. Solemn Mass in honor of St. Maria 
Goretti will be celebrated at 7 p.m. and public veneration will end at 11:30p.m. 
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RELICS AND THE CHURCH 
My dear parents, 
Grandpa’s old pocket watch … a photograph from your parents’ wedding day … even the sacred ground in 
which the remains of our ancestors are buried … 
These “mementos” from our loved ones are priceless to a family.  And the same is true of “relics” in the family 
of the Church!  A relic is an object, such as a piece of clothing or, more commonly, a piece of bone from a 
saint’s body – which has a spiritual value because it belonged to one of God’s saints. 

 The Bible records many accounts of the value of relics and even episodes of miraculous events 

connected with them: “People brought to Jesus all who were sick and begged Him that they might only 

touch the tassel of His cloak, and as many as touched it were healed” (Matt 14, Mark 6, Luke 8). 

 When the corpse of a man was touched to the bones of the prophet Elisha the man came back to life 

and rose to his feet (2 Kings). 

 Look also at Acts 5, where even Peter’s shadow could cause miraculous healings; and in Acts 19, “God 

did extraordinary miracles through Paul, so that even handkerchiefs and aprons that had touched him 

were taken to the sick, and their illnesses were cured and the evil spirits left them.” 

This is not “superstition”; relics are not magic, they do not contain a power that is their own – no power 
separate from God.  Any good that comes about through a relic is God’s doing! 
From the beginning, we Catholics have carefully preserved relics and honored them.  And as we venerate (not 
worship) the relics of saints, in honoring them we are honoring Jesus. 
This is not something “from the middle ages.”  As far back as the early Church – from the first century – 
Christians preserved and venerated the remains of martyrs – NOT in competition with their unique worship of 
God but as an important part of it.  St. Jerome wrote: “We honor the servants that their honor may be reflected 
upon their Lord!” 
All of this stems from Jesus Christ Himself: from the beginning of Christ’s human life – the Incarnation – 
through His own Resurrection.  “The Word became Flesh” – and Christ has saved His people body and soul! 
Relics, therefore, are not gruesome. The human body is honored: for it has been a temple of the Holy Spirit! 
And we “look forward to the Resurrection of the dead and the life of the world to come.” 
That old pocket watch … the photos from years gone by … the cemetery … all these are, in a sense, relics … 
as are the bones of the great Saints who have gone before us.  On Monday, October 19, we will welcome the 
relics of the “Little Saint of Great Mercy” – Saint Maria Goretti.  Gathered in our Cathedral around her relic, 
more precious than the most exquisite jewels and more purified than gold, the Lord will gather us in joy – in 
order to commemorate the heroes that have gone before, and to train the heroes yet to come. 
          In Christ, 
          Monsignor Myler 

 
PRAYERS:   Barry Krizan, Bob Hayden, Patty Juengling, Marian Keim, Dan Whelan, Josh Ritter,  
Denise Conner,  Arlin Stechmesser, Eve Dorshorst,  Josephine Chapman, Florence Dorshorst, Bill 
Pennock, Rick Abrahamson, Pat Weber, Ed Hengel, Valerie Bauchens,  Vince Webb, George Stein, 
Desiree Frasure, Special Intention 

 
DO NOT LET YOUR MONEY OWN YOU!  Jesus never condemned the rich.  He did say to everyone 
“Follow Me”.   Searching for the meaning of life is something we all do.  Jesus is the meaning of life. 
Simple.   Hard to do. Everything is possible with God!   Come to the Table of Life  and hear Fr. Carl 
and Fr. Chris break open the Word of Life this weekend! 
 
CARDINAL-CUB DAY ON Tuesday! Wear your gear! Joe Buck says it would be the high point of his 
career to call these games.  If the Cubs are going to get to the World Series, I am glad they will have 
to climb over the Cardinals to do it.  I am from Illinois.  I have been to Wrigley.  Cub fans have the 
patience of God!  But I am spoiled by “Red October”! 
 
Mike Kish 
Principal 



 

 
Calendar  2015   9/30  Take your refresher class for Child Protection by this date 
10/9-No School-Teacher Inst. 
10/12-No School-Columbus Day 
10/13-Leave taking from the Church on Main---7:00 liturgy-thanksgiving-memories 
10/15-Flu Shots available 9-11 on ICS parking lot-MC Health Dept. 
10/15-18-ICS Musical “Godspel”  in Old Church on Main 
10/25-Trunk or Treat 5:00 p.m. 
10/26-Paul Koleske Concert at Church 
10/27-Student/Parent/Teacher Conferences 
10/28-2

nd
 Grade Field Trip Symphony and Missouri Botanical Gardens 

10/29-Student/Parent/Teacher Conferences 
10/30-No School 
 

Band Schedule Week of October 12-16 

Monday  No School Columbus Day 

Tuesday 

7:15-7:50 Jazz Band 

8:55-9:25 6th-8th Clarinet 2 

9:25-9:55 5th Clarinet 
9:55-10:35 6th-8th Flutes and Clarinet 1 

11:05-11:35 4th Flutes and Clarinets 

11:35-12:05 4th saxophone and Trumpet 
Wednesday 

8:05-9:05 Concert Band Full Band 

9:05-9:35 Percussion Ensemble 

10:35-11:35 Beginning Band Full Band 

1:15-2:15 Intermediate Band Full Band 

Thursday 

7:15-7:50 Jazz Band 

8:55-9:25 6th-8th Percussion 

9:25-9:55 5th Saxophone 

9:55-10:35 6th-8th Low Brass  
11:05-11:35 4th Low Brass 

11:35-12:05 4th Percussion 

Friday  
8:05-8:35 5th Low Brass 

8:35-9:05 5th Percussion 

9:05-9:35 5th Trumpet 
10:35-11:05 Jazz Band Sectionals 

11:05-11:35 Smart Music Lab 
 

TEACHER INSTITUTE TOMORROW WITH THE BISHOP.  NO SCHOOL 
MONDAY---NO SCHOOL ---COLUMBUS DAY 
 
 
 

 

 
 


